
Dear Parents and Students, 

Congratulations to all our students for their achievements during the year which was 
celebrated at last night’s Presentation Evening,  a wonderful showcase for all the things that 
are good about our school.  Thank you to all who came to make it the successful night it was.  
Thank you in particular to Linda for her wonderful slideshows and organisation and to Mrs 
Hankinson for the outstanding work she did in preparing the musical items. 

A list of all award winners appears in this newsletter. 

Congratulations also to the Primary Class for their performance of ‘Ali Baba and the Forty Bikies’ last Thursday night at 
the Narooma High School Hall.  Playing to a packed house, our students were outstanding in their delivery, acting skills 
and musical prowess.  Thank you especially to all the parents who got all the children there on time and dressed in their 
costumes.  The other acts on the evening were also excellent, making it a great evening for public education.  A special 
thanks to Mr Markham and Mrs Hankinson for their help with this production. 

Last Thursday I also attended the Narooma High School Presentation Ceremony and was very pleased to see some of our 
ex-students receiving awards for their efforts.  These students received the following awards: 

Charlize Butcher and Keira Thompson (Year 7) – Proficiency Prizes in 7 Amber (see picture 
right); 

Max Christmass (Year 10) – First Place in Mathematics and Music; 
Nicholas Facchetti (Year 12) – The Eric Hoare Memorial Prize for Senior Science and Maths; 
Lachlan O’Neill (Year 12) – The Eurobodalla Shire Achievement Award; 
Max Carter (Year 12) – The Eurobodalla Shire Achievement Award, The University of 

Wollongong Award and The Lighthouse Surgery Scholarship. 

Today is the last day of school for our students.  I would again like to thank everyone for their efforts  during the year.  
To the staff, parents and community members, I greatly appreciate the high level of commitment you have to the children 
and the way in which you have supported me as Principal.  I also thank the children for their work ethic, smiles and their 
enthusiasm. 

Over the next two days, the teaching and office staff will still be at school, planning for next year and completing some 
departmental training. 

School will recommence for staff on Tuesday, January 27th, 2015.   Students will return on Wednesday, January 28th, 
2015. 

On behalf of the staff I wish you all a Merry Christmas and relaxing time with your family.  Luckily I have not scheduled 
any major jobs around the Carter household this year (yet!) and hope to spend quite a bit of time kayaking, surfing, 
swimming, running and cycling around Dalmeny (and maybe the odd game of golf at Bermagui or Narooma). 
 

Have a wonderful break!          Regards … John Carter, Principal 
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Message from our P&C President 
~ Megan ~ 

Hi All, 

Wishing you and your children a 
wonderful Christmas together with your 

families and friends. 

Have a relaxing and rejuvenating break 
over the holidays and a lovely fresh 

start to the New Year.  

Thank you to everyone for the efforts 
in fundraising for our children this year. 
It was very successful with a big effort 

by all .  

It was great meeting up again at 
Presentation Night yesterday to 

celebrate the success and achievements 
of our children over the year.   

Thanks again and I look forward to 
more fun times working together to 

fundraise next year. 

Cheers … Megan Year 6 2015 Sculpture 



Farewell to Miss Holgate 

Last Day and ‘We Love Our Teddies’ 



Presentation Night 2014 
Year 6 - Jade, Ruby F, Digger, Paige, Libby and Ruby C, about to cut their farewell cake  

Years 5/6 and Years 3/4 Bands 
95% Attendance Awards - Infants Class and Primary Class 



PRESENTATION NIGHT BOOK AWARDS 
 

Kinder 

Riley    for Excellent Results In Story Writing 
Kruz    for A Great Aptitude For Mathematics 
Anwen   for Exemplary Behaviour At All Times 
Cerys    for An Excellent Attitude In All Subjects 
Levi    for A Great Effort In Music 
Sophie   for Outstanding Progress In Reading 
Skye    for Beautiful & Meticulous Work 
Orlando   for First Class Oral Communication Skills 
Jody    for A Delightful Effort In Visual Arts  
Year 1 

Phoebe   for An Enthusiastic Attitude At All Times 
Jack    for Very Pleasing Computer Skills 
Maximillian   for Tremendous Progress In Literacy 
Milo    for Terrific Work In Maths      
Year 2 

Jordy    for Awesome Progress In Maths 
Sam    for Creative Story Writing 
Elias    for Excellence In Sport & Physical Activities 
Noah     for Fantastic Results In Numeracy 
Felix    for An Awesome Attitude In Science 
Kai    for Great Results In Spelling  
Luke    for Exemplary Application In Music  
Year 3 

Chase    for Excellence in Athletics  Plus Special Multilit Award 
Archie   for Quality Work in Mathematics 
Angela   for High Standard of Work in all KLAs 
Thomas   for Excellence in Music  
Jack de  for Outstanding Progress in Reading Plus Special Multilit Award 

Year 4 

Layla    for Dramatic Excellence 
Zayd    for Consistently Strong Results in Spelling 
Jamie    for Excellence in Science 
Year 5 

Billy    for Consistently Good Efforts in Writing 
Year 6 

Ruby C   for Excellence as a Public Speaker 
Digger   for High Levels of Understanding in HSIE  
Libby-Lee   for Being Positive Role Model to all in the School 
Ruby F   for Progress in Mathematics, particularly in Times Tables Plus Special Multilit Award 

Paige Martin-Henry for Positive Progress in Literacy 
Jade Vlatkovic      for High Quality Art & Design 



PRESENTATION NIGHT SPECIAL 

AWARDS 
 

Eurobodalla Shire Council Year 6 Award for Academic Excellence       

RUBY C 
 

Eurobodalla Shire Council Year 6 Award for Conduct, Study & Sport    

LIBBY-LEE  
 

Eurobodalla Shire Council Year 6 Leadership Award  

JADE  
 

NSW Teachers’ Federation Award for Consistent Effort & Application  

PAIGE  
 

Tilba CWA Award for Citizenship  

Infants Class   -   NOAH  
Primary Class   -   DIGGER  

 

Uniting Church Drop In Centre Encouragement Award      

RUBY F 
 

Andrew Constance School Spirit Award       

Infants Class   -   LUKE  
Primary Class   -   ZAYD  

 

Premiers Sporting Challenge Achievement Award  

BILLY  
 

Quota Club of Narooma Award for Creative/ Performing Arts  

Infants Class   -   PHOEBE  
Primary Class   -   LAYLA  

 

Narooma View Club Award for Most Improved  

Infants Class   -   FELIX  
Primary Class   -   JACK DE  

 

95% Attendance Awards For 2014 

Infants Class -   Kruz, Anwen, Cerys, Levi, Skye, Orlando,  Jordy, Noah and  Luke 

Primary Class -    Chase, Jack, Thomas, Angela, Billy, Libby-Lee, Jade 



Community Notice Board 
Please note: the NSW Department of Education and Training does not endorse any 

product or service advertised in this newsletter. 

QUOTA CLUB OF NAROOMA - 

AUSTRALIA DAY 

COMPETITION - Central Tilba 

School winners were Sophie - 

Kinder and Libby - Year 6, and they 

will received their prizes at the 

Narooma Australia Day ceremony 

on January 26th at Surf Beach, 

Narooma, 10am.  Their entries are 

also on display at the Narooma 

Library over the holidays.  Highly 

commended awards to Anwen - 

Kinder, Cerys - Kinder and Billy - 

Year 5. 

TILBA P&C BAGS FOR 

CHRISTMAS  -  Instead of buying 

expensive wrapping paper for your 

Chrissie pressies, why not buy some of  

OUR P&C bags to hold all those goodies.  

It will make a useful added bonus gift 

instead of being put straight in the 

recycling bin like wrapping paper.  Only 

$5 each and available from the shops in 

Tilba. 
PROMISE AUCTION - Friday, February 

5th, 7pm, Club Narooma.  Tickets $20 

(including supper).  All proceeds to Animal 

Welfare League NSW. 

BERMAGUI CAROLS BY 

CANDLELIGHT at Four Winds outdoor 

amphitheatre on Saturday, 20 December, 

from 7.15pm.  Book tickets at 

www.fourwinds.com.au.  Adults $12.50 

(incl. booking fee), under 12s free.  

 


